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Our Ref: Democratic Services

Date: 17 February 2021

Email: democratic.services@fermanaghomagh.com

Mr Adrian McCreesh
Chief Executive
Mid Ulster District Council
Burn Road
COOKSTOWN
BT80 8DT

Dear Mr McCreesh

Re: Divestment from Fossil Fuels, Tobacco and Arms

At the Council’s Policy and Resources Committee meeting of 10 February 2021, whilst discussing
the Council’s Climate Change and Sustainable Development Strategy, Members referred to a
Motion which our Council had approved on 4 June 2019 calling on NILGOSC to divest from fossil
fuels, tobacco and arms.

The Motion was as follows:

“Fermanagh and Omagh district council calls on the Local Government Officer’s
Superannuation Committee to divest the local Government pension scheme from fossil
fuel companies.

Further, this council also calls on the local Government Officers Superannuation
Committee to bring forward an ethical investment policy and desist from investment in
tobacco and arms companies”.

The Council asked that I write to the other ten Councils to seek their support for the course of
action outlined within the Motion.

I have also written to NILGOSC seeking an update on progress on this matter since June 2019.

The Council trusts your Council will look favourably on its request to support this Motion and looks
forward to receiving your response in due course.

Yours sincerely

Alison McCullagh
Chief Executive

Alison McCullagh

Chief Executive
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FROM THE MINISTER  
Diane Dodds MLA 

Cllr Cathal Mallaghan 
info@midulstercouncil.org

INV-0090-2020 

22 February 2021  

 
   
 
 
Dear Cllr Mallaghan 
 
Thank you for your letter of 6th February 2021 outlining the difficulties with the closure 
of Tempest in Cookstown and the impact of such closures on the town centre. 
 
Many businesses, in the retail sector, are facing an unprecedented level of challenge 
and I understand why you are concerned about the town centre. It is good to hear that 
your Council are planning to discuss this in one of your meetings. The Executive Office 
has agreed to establish a cross-departmental High Street Taskforce to consider and 
address key issues facing businesses and it would be useful if you could connect with 
this grouping to discuss your concerns.  As urban regeneration is not a function of my 
Department and is a function of the Department for Communities I would suggest you 
should contact that Department regarding the town centre issues. 
 
Sorry I cannot help you on this occasion, I wish you continued success in your efforts 
to sustain and grow your town centre in such challenging times.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 

DIANE DODDS MLA 
Minister for the Economy  

Netherleigh 
Massey Avenue 
Belfast BT4 2JP 
02890 529510 
email: private.office@economy-ni.gov.uk

mailto:private.office@economy-ni.gov.uk
Philip.Moffett
Text Box
Appendix B




 

 

Chief Executive of District Councils 
By email:  

 
 
02 March 2021 
 
 

Local Government Boundaries Review 

 

Dear Chief Executive, 

I am writing to you regarding my Review of Local Government Boundaries in NI that 

is currently underway.  You will have received correspondence from my team at the 

start of February, when I launched the Local Government Boundaries Commissioner 

(LGBC) website. 

We have subsequently received a number of queries from Councillors across Northern 

Ireland on the process for conducting the Review and the Review timeline.  While this 

information is available on the website (www.lgbc-ni.org.uk), I would be happy to 

provide some further details on the process and timeline through a virtual information 

session for your members in the coming weeks. 

If this is something that your members would find useful, please contact my Secretary 

on 07971856939 to make the necessary arrangements. 

 

Yours faithfully  

 

Sarah Havlin 

Office of the Local Government 

Boundaries Commissioner 

C/O Local Government Division, 

Department for Communities, 

Causeway Exchange 

1-7 Bedford Street 

BELFAST 

BT2 7EG 

http://www.lgbc-ni.org.uk/
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Local Government Boundaries Commissioner 

cc Jenny McGuigan, LGBC Office. 
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